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MEMO

To: Randy Hill, Interim City Administrator

From: Nancy A. Lueck, Finance Director

Date: September 14, 2009

Re: Annual Street Finance Report

Annually cities in Iowa are required to complete and submit to the Iowa Department of
Transportation (IDOT) the City Street Finance Report showing all street-related
expenditures and related funding sources. The attached report is for the fiscal year ended
June 30, 2009 and includes all the forms required by the IDOT. Street-related
expenditures for the year totaled $5,760,883 which includes the cost of street lighting
provided by Muscatine Power & Water ($299,515), which results in $5,461,368 of
expenditures which are paid from various City funding sources. This amount includes
$2,078,262 of street-related costs accounted for in the General Fund, $2,580,687 for the
Pavement Management Program, $168,158 for other street-related projects, and $634,261
for debt service principal and interest on the street-related portions of outstanding bond
issues.

A major funding source for street expenditures is Road Use Taxes which totaled
$1,883,165 for the year. This was a decrease of $61,348 (3.1%) from the $1,944,513
received in fiscal year 2007/2008. Prior and fiiture year bond proceeds funded the
Pavement Management Progranx Property and TIF taxes of $634,261 funded the
principal and interest payments due on the street portions of previous bond issues.

Please include the attached resolution approving the Annual City Street Finance Report
for the Fiscal Year ended June 30,2009 on the agenda for the September 17th Coimcil
meeting.

Please contact me if there are any questions.




















